GREAT BASIN YOUTH SOCCER LEAGUE MEETING

August 13, 2007
Great Basin Federal Credit Union
Meeting was called to order at 6:35 p.m.

Quorum was obtained.

Jimmy made the motion to accept the minutes from June.  Russell seconded.  All in favor none opposed.
Board reports:

President

· The new website is up and running.  King Sport Technology is the new administrator of our website at a cost of $250.00 to rebuild and $65.00 every month.  We have 2 companies signed up to advertise at $25.00 per month and they are Nevada Auto Sales and Soccer Edge.
· The mandatory coach meeting for both recreational and competitive is on August 23rd at UNR Legacy Hall.

Vice-President

· Not here.
Secretary
· Written report submitted
Treasurer
· Not here.
Registrar

· None to report
League Commissioner

· Not here, on vacation.
Northern VP

· The state has a new secretary, Guy Hobbs was re-elected as President for one more term.  Regionals went well.  The state cup for next year is going away from the 6 format and will be back to 8.  
ODP
· The numbers increased and there is less interference with the club team.  College weekend will be back this year as well as the national team weekend.  The fees that each player paid for goes to training, mini camps and conferences.  The tryout fee is down from $75 to $15.  
Development Recreation

· 237 players have registered in the fall season.  The low number of players might be due to the fact that we handed out the flyers on the last week of school year. 
· Jimmy asked for the board’s approval for 3 U-9 players to play up.  The board gave him the power to approve any players wanting to play up for 2 years.  This motion was made by Russell and is seconded by Tim.  All in favor none opposed.  Motion carries.  
Referee Liaison

· The quality and number of referees need to grow.  It is hard to change the 20 year old habits.  The referees are instructed to adhere more to the rules and law set forth by GBYSL and there will be more coaches and players sent off during the game.  All the coaches will need to wear their badges to be allowed in the tactical area.  The referee association is asking for your help to entice the youth to attend all the referee meetings.    
CAPITAL SOCCER

· Not here.
CARSON VALLEY

· There are 7 teams, 5 girls and 2 boys.  
RSU

· 50 people attended the positive coach alliance.  The club already had their parents orientation.
SAGEBRUSH SOCCER CLUB

· 3 teams went to the US Club regional.  U-17 boys won third place.  Several of their players were able to secure scholarships while 2 players tried out for the Vancouver White Caps.
SIERRA SOCCER
· 40 teams participated in the first annual Micro 6.  
SIERRA TAHOE SOCCER

· One team is playing this fall.
SPANISH SPRINGS SOCCER CLUB

· The club has a total of 9 teams.  
OLD BUSINESS

· Will is heading the US Club committee and he has two weeks to call a meeting and discuss the GBYSL’s affiliation.  Policies need to be set up for the teams wanting to join.  
NEW BUSINESS
· Richard introduced the Burgess family.  They urged us to please spread the word around regarding the scholarship fund that they started in their daughter’s name, Mackenzie.  This will help out the financially strapped families.  The league will look into naming s field for her sake.  Jesse Beck Elementary School had already planted a tree.
· Richard is still working on filling up the EVP position.

· The D and E license course is on December at the Legacy Hall.  The C course is on June 2008.  
· There is a coach training every Thursday nights at South Valley field.  

· 2 U-11 players of International blue have 2 U-12 players.  Dan made a motion for the players to play down as long as the team plays a U-11 team only and is seconded by Russell.  All in favor none opposed.  Motion carries.

· International green has 4 U-10 players wanting to play in the U-11 bracket.  Russell made the motion to let the players play up in the fall season only and is seconded by Dan.  All in favor none opposed.  Motion carries.

· Alyssa Unruh, a U-14 player would like to play in a U-13 team.  Jimmy made a motion to let this player play in the fall season only and is seconded by Russell.  All in favor none opposed.  Motion carries.

· Elko Rubies has a mixture of U-10 to U-12 players and is asking for board approval.  Russell made the motion to approve and is seconded by Dan.  All in favor none opposed.  Motion carries.

· A U-12 player with cerebral palsy wants to join a U-11 team.  Jacob Hansen made the motion to allow this player to play down, seconded by Russell.  All in favor none opposed.  Motion carries.

· Nevada Elite and International Soccer Club are the two new clubs in our area.  They both have their bylaws and have three teams each.  Russell made the motion to accept Nevada Elite and is seconded by Dan.  Dan made the motion to accept International Soccer Club and is seconded by Russell.  All in favor none opposed.  Motion carries.
· NSCAA training will be posted in the website.

· Independent teams may be charged a little more to subsidize the Technical Director salary.  

· If Dan Bohler of Amateur Athletic Union try to contact you for any reason, please direct his call to Richard Jay.  

· Jeff Cade made a proposal called the Select 40 aimed towards the recreational division.  This will be presented at the recreational coach’s meeting.

· There are 54 competitive teams this fall.  The schedule is almost done.  

· Vicki would like to thank Tim Dry for securing a field in Carson Valley on Monday, Friday and Saturday.

· Truckee has Friday night games.

· Each coach has one week to re-schedule their games.  August 20 and 21 are the dates for cutting and pasting competitive player and coach badges at Vicki’s house.  

· Sierra Nevada Men’s League has paid us $2185.00.

· A company had donated $250.00 to the recreational division which Richard suggested that we use to pay for coach training.

Richard made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:45 p.m. and is seconded by Pam.
NEXT MEETING
· Next meeting is on September 10 at Great Basin Credit Union.
